AMBLER BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION
MINUTES OF MARCH 26, 2019, MEETING  
The Regular Meeting of the Ambler Borough Planning Commission was held on Tuesday, March 26, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. in Borough Council Chambers located at 131 Rosemary Avenue, Ambler, Pennsylvania.  Chairman Robert Lagreca called the meeting to order.  
ROLL CALL:  Present: David Kralle, Carissa Hazelton, Carol Ann DiPietro, Salvatore Boccuti, Peter Amento,  William Mulroy, Al Comly, Jr., and Robert Lagreca  
Elizabeth Iovine was excused.  Al Comly, Jr., recused himself from the Wissahickon Valley Public Library discussion and vote as he was one of the presenters.

Also in attendance:  Glenn Kucher, Ambler Borough Code Enforcement Officer, Stephen A. Walsh for James Dougherty, Borough Engineer and Julia Detwiler, Montgomery County Planner.
Peter Amento made a motion to approve the Minutes of the meeting of February  26,  2019.  David Kralle seconded the motion.     
OLD BUSINESS:  
NONE

NEW BUSINESS:  
Review the Preliminary/Final Land Development Plan to construct an addition and accessibility improvements to the Wissahickon Valley Public Library – Ambler Branch at 209 E. Race Street
Scott C. Denlinger, Esquire, of Wisler Pearlstine, LLP representing the Wissahickon Valley Public Library began the presentation of the Land Development Plan.  Al Comly, Jr., answered questions concerning the anticipated building addition and the necessity for accessibility.  Gilmore & Associates’ comment letter and the Montgomery County Planning Commission Comment Letter were reviewed.
After discussion with the Applicant and review of Plan with the County Planner and the Borough Engineer, a motion was made and carried unanimously to recommend to Council that Preliminary/Final approval be granted to the Plan based upon the satisfaction of outstanding comments in the Gilmore & Associates, Inc., Engineering & Consulting Services letter dated March 21, 2019, along with requested waivers, the planting or donation of three trees and the Applicant’s willingness to procure a landscape architect to work with Gilmore in complying with the comments stated in the said March 21, 2019, letter.  A letter will be prepared for Council.
CONTINUED BUSINESS FOR THE APRIL, 2019, MEETING

To be determined.
Several residents were in attendance and provided comments. 
William Mulroy made a motion at 8:10 seconded by Carol DiPietro to adjourn.
Respectfully Submitted,

Carol Ann DiPietro
Recording Secretary,

AMBLER BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION
